Present Thos. C. Harrison, John R. Abell, Benj. F. Redman, County Commissioners for St. Mary's County, Supervisor of Schools, two members of its board, Twon Commissioners for Leonardtown, Senator Coad, and several more interested parties. The following is the letter written to Hon. Stephen W. Gambrill.

Hon. Stephen W. Gambrill, Chairman, House of Representatives, Washington, D. C.

Dear Congressman Gambrill:

In accordance with the Industrial Recovery Act,
Public # 67, we herewith wubmit the following schedule:

We recommend that the mouth of Lake Conoy, at
Point Lookout, Md. (better known as Point Lookout Creek) be dredged, there
by making a suitable harbor for all small boats plying along the waters
thereof.

We also recommend the dredging of the harbor at Leonardtown, Md, in Bretons Bay.

We also recommend the building of approximately one quarter (1) of a mile of cement road from the present state road to the Light House at Piney Point, Md.

We further recommeded an addition to the consolidated school at Great Mills, of two class rooms and an auditorium at an approximate cost of \$20,000.; also an addition of two class rooms at the Margaret Brent High School, at an appoximate cost of \$10,000.00.

We are enclosing the program of the Board of Education. Several, of these items the County Commissioners at this time are not in a position to endorse. However, we would appreciate your opinion on the school board recommendation.

We approve a Post Office, Sewerage and disposal plant in Leonardtown, Maryland, the plans for which will be forwarded to you within a few days from the Town Commissioners of Leonardtown, Md.

Very respectfully yours,

The County Commissioners of St. Mary's Co

Bluemore Jocherk.